
Coalition Meeting Summary
December 14, 2021

Attendance:  Jen Wichita, Alexis Speth, Chris Hughes, Stephanie Pinnow, Julie Taylor, Jason
Onken-Covert, Mitch Covert, Dilcia Varela, Jammie Varela, Susan Pomatto, Megan Adams,

The December meeting was a holiday celebration and thank you to members for all their hard
work throughout the year.

The coalition was treated to a Honduran meal organized by Dilcia consisting of tamales, rice
with chicken, potatoes, and Honduras hot chocolate, followed by a King cake.  The King cake
had ‘baby Jesus’ hidden inside, with a number of people finding a ‘baby Jesus’ in their piece of
cake. Although when everyone heard that whoever found the ‘baby’ would be expected to host
a party - the babies quickly disappeared, which was all in good fun.

Following the meal, members adjourned to the meeting area where the normal meeting agenda
was suspended for the evening in order to play Holiday Jeopardy.  Members were divided into
three teams who answered questions from different categories for points. Categories included
Brodhead, Better Brodhead, Christmas, Holiday Food. The teams were very competitive and
strategically chose questions with the most points.  It was a close game, with Chris, Jason, and
MItch’s team winning the game.  Everyone was a winner and received gifts thanking them for a
year of service to Better Brodhead.
The evening was enjoyed by everyone.
January’s meeting will be back to a regular agenda on January 18th.


